-Sample letter-

(**TODAY’S DATE**)
Marion Brady
Manager, Region of Durham Department of Social Services
Children's Services Division

Regional Headquarters - Level 1
605 Rossland Rd. E.
P.O. Box 623
Whitby, ON  

L1N 6A3

Dear Ms. Brady,

I am writing to express my concern regarding the lack of quality and affordable extended-hour child care spaces in Durham Region. 

As one of many working parents in Durham, I can tell you that it has become increasingly difficult to manage work and family responsibilities as child care facilities in our community do not operate on a schedule that’s conducive to work shifts that end in the late evening or that run overnight. 

(**A PARAGRAPH ABOUT YOUR PERSONAL SITUATION**)
The recently closed CAW Child Care Services centre was a model operation for extended-hour, quality care. It provided access to CAW members at General Motors in Oshawa. This closure has left dozens of young families reeling, not only because it marks the end of an excellent facility, but also because there are no viable alternatives for similar extended-hour care in the Region. 

I strongly believe that all Durham residents, and all Canadians for that matter, deserve access to quality child care. Just as we enjoy the benefits of universal health care, child care should be a right, not a privilege. Child care services should also meet the needs of working people and account for the changing realities of work.

I ask that the Region of Durham provide the necessary funds to extend the hours of child care at municipal child care centres operating in our community and that Children’s Services Division directly engage members of the community, including workers in the child care services sector, to determine the most appropriate locations and hours of operation for these centres.

I look forward to your reply.
Sincerely,

(**YOUR NAME HERE**)
